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4 When was the lawsuit filed? 
The lawsuit was filed in the Los Angeles County Superior Court on December 20, 2023. 

5 What does CRD allege in the lawsuit against Ralphs? 
CRD alleges that Ralphs has ignored and continues to ignore the law’s requirements, including by 
screening out otherwise qualified applicants on the basis of criminal histories that do not have any 
adverse relationship with the job duties. 

6 Who is included in the lawsuit’s claims? 
CRD has brought this government enforcement action on behalf of the state in the public interest. 
CRD also brings the lawsuit on behalf of all applicants with a criminal history who, on or after April 
3, 2019, applied to, were terminated from, or had a conditional offer rescinded for positions at 
Ralphs in California. CRD also brings the lawsuit on behalf of all individuals with a criminal history 
who, on or after April 3, 2019, would have applied to positions at Ralphs in California, but were 
discouraged from doing so because of the inclusion of questions asking about criminal history on 
its employment application. 

7 Whom do I contact to provide information or ask questions about the lawsuit and Ralphs 
discriminatory practices? 
You can call CRD at (916) 818-3902 or email CRD at ralphslitigation@calcivilrights.ca.gov 

 


